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Charge: 

The Faculty Senate Budget Committee is charged with facilitating faculty participation in the budget process as outlined in Policy 2.13.

Justification: 

UNI Administrative Policy 2.13 states: “The critical role of the faculty in the University, including its acknowledged responsibility for the curriculum, necessitates substantive faculty participation in planning and budgeting activities at all levels of the University. This in turn requires that faculty will be provided, on a timely basis, with the information needed to understand and advise administrators on planning and budgetary matters.” 

At the Academic Affairs level, the policy states, “The UNI Faculty Senate will serve as the vehicle for faculty participation in planning and budgeting at this and higher levels of the University. 

Once plans and budgetary requests from the colleges and other academic units have been collected by the Provost’s Office, they will be shared with the Senate, or its designated committee, which will offer its views on the desirability, feasibility, and priority of the proposals.”

Composition: 

Members of the committee will be appointed by the Senate Leadership Council (with one exception noted below), with the following stipulations:

· There should be at least one member from each college;
· There is a preference for appointing Senators to this committee where this is feasible, but other faculty with appropriate skills may also serve. 
· At least one member should possess specific expertise in the types of budget documents used by the university and be willing to conduct in-depth analyses of the budget as necessary and appropriate;
· One at-large member will be appointed by faculty leadership;
· An adjunct or term faculty representative should be a member of the committee;
· Non-Senator Appointments will typically be for 3 years (renewable).
· Faculty on the President’s Budget Advisory Committee serve as ex-officio members of this committee. (They can also be appointed as regular, voting members.)
· All members of the committee should orient their work according to section 3.7 of the University Faculty Senate Constitution, according to which “It shall be the duty of the Senate to consider all matters that come before it from the point of view of the welfare of the entire University and the State it serves …rather than [as] representatives of fractions of their larger constituency.”

